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THIS TUESDAY
	 William Kobayashi will speak on the National Little League.

LAST TUESDAY
	 John & Barbara Gera presented Horse 
racing 101. Barbara presented a time line of when 
they first became interested with equines. It had 
something to do with felines which I don’t fully 
understand.
	 John and Barbara’s daughter, Gail is also 
an avid horse owner. Make no mistake, this is an 
expensive sport. It cost about $200 a day to care 
and feed a horse along with trainer fees. The 
only thing that helps is that they only own 1 to 2 
percent of the horse so everyone shares in the 
expenses and at sometime the rewards.
	 There are different kinds of races. Maiden Races are for horses that have never won. 
Claiming Races mean the horse can be bought, at the end of the race you might not own the horse 
you owned 2 minutes ago. Allowance Races are horses that are not for sale and the purses — the 
money available for horses and owners to win in each race — are greater. Stakes Races are where 
the top racehorses compete. They carry the most prestige and have the biggest purses, although 
the purses can vary a great deal between smaller tracks and major ones. Small local stakes races 
might offer just a few thousand dollars, while purses in the Kentucky Derby and the Breeders’ 
Cup Classic range into the millions.

	 It has been reported through Facebook that member Franklin Ruedel has undergone 
double bypass surgery. No other information was available at the time of this printing. We all 
wish Frank a speedy recovery.
	 Mike Lepore has come up with the following slate of officers for the 2017-2018 year 
which will begin on October 1, 2017. President: Steve (5th time’s a charm) Montesanti, Vice 
President; Mike Lepore; Treasurer, Matt Smith; Secretary, Ron Dorazio.
	 The proposed 7 Board of Directors are Cyndy Vance, Dawn Tarin, Bob Rodenbucher, Jim 
Robuck, Sue Matchett, Mike McVey, and Franklin Reudel. After 3 years the following members 
have termed out: Bill Hohl, Jerry Jambazian, and Tom McIntee. The slate of officers will be voted 
at the regular meeting of June 20, 2017.
	 Bob Lagunas visited us and gave an invitation for the Rose Float Club and Alhambra Kiwanis 
Club Flapjack Fundraiser. A donation of $10 will net the Rose Float Club $5. The event takes place 
this Saturday, June 10th at Applebee’s Alhambra, Main St and Garfield. Bob made an impassioned 
plea to support any fundraising for our Kiwanis Float as International will cease funding soon. 
Please call Bob at 323-728-7236.
	 Those attending the 25th Blue Star Banner program dinner on Friday, June 2 were 
Franklin Ruedel, Dan and June Snell, Steve and Lisa Montesanti, Jim and Cheryl Robuck, and Helen 
Marston accompanied by husband Larry, with son Kelvin who just returned from Spain on a Navy 
ship. Kelvin will enter the 2021 class of Annapolis Naval Academy.

JUNE CELEBRATIONS
	 June Birthdays include Jim Robuck on the 6th and John Gera on the 25th. June I-Do’s 
include Cary and Polly Smith on the 14th, following with the youngster’s Dan and June Snell 
celebrating #73. No one picked June to join this great bunch of people.

KIWANIS KALANDAR
	 June 13 – William Kobayashi will speak on the National Little League
	 June 14 – Summer Concerts begin with Dallas & Doll
	 June 20 – Mayor Cynthia Sternquist will bring us up to date on the city
	 June 21 – Summer Concerts, The Replicas Band
	 June 27 – Jack McRae will speak on the State of Scouting
	 June 28 – Summer Concerts, Fortunate Son
	 July 15 – 49th Annual Kiwanis Barbeque at Oak Avenue Intermediate School
QUOTE OF THE WEEK
	 “Regret for the things we did can be tempered by time; it is regret for the 
things we did not do that is inconsolable.”

					     See you Tuesday at Northwoods, Jerry

“THE CAMELLIA CLUB”
TEMPLE CITY CALIFORNIA

Chartered August 8, 1939

WE BUILD

TEMPLE CITY KIWANIS CLUB

CLUB OFFICERS
President, Steve Montesanti
Vice President, Mike Lepore

Treasurer, Matt Smith 
Secretary, Ron Dorazio
IPP, Steve Montesanti

DIRECTORS
Bill Hohl • Jerry Jambazian

Tom McIntee • Sue Matchett
Jim Robuck • Bob Rodenbucher

Mike McVey

COMMITTEE CHAIRMEN
REPORTING 2016-2017 

COMMUNITY SERVICES 
Dan Arrighi/Ed Chen

PUBLIC RELATIONS 
Jerry Jambazian

YOUNG CHILDREN PRIORITY 1 
Sue Matchett

HUMAN & SPIRITUAL VALUES 
Tony Euredjian / Dan Snell

SPONSORED YOUTH 
Ron Dorazio/Bob Rodenbucher

YOUTH SERVICES 
Ron Dorazio 

INTERCLUBS 
Matt Smith

ADMINISTRATION 2016-2017
GREETER / SERGEANT AT ARMS 

Tom McIntee
ATTENDANCE 

Matt Smith
BULLETIN 

Jerry Jambazian
CAMELLIA PANCAKE B‘FAST 

John Gera / Steve Montesanti
HOUSE & CLUB MEETING 

Bill Hohl
MEMBERSHIP GROWTH 
Steve Montesanti/Matt Smith

PROGRAMS 
Mike Lepore

ROSTER & MAILING 
Jerry Jambazian

SEFTON FOUNDATION 
Mike Lepore / Steve Montesanti 

Jim Robuck
TCK-Al Driver FOUNDATION 

Steve Tyre
MEMBER CARE 

Sue Matchett
SOClALS & FELLOWSHIP 

Steve Montesanti 
BARBEQUE 

Steve Montesanti/Mike McVey
RMH MEALS OF LOVE 

Matt Smith
CHRISTMAS 

Ron Dorazio/Steve Montesanti
CONCERTS IN THE PARK 

Steve Montesanti / Jim Robuck
 

CLUBS IN DIVISION 10
TUESDAY

ALHAMBRA - 5 p.m. 
Denny’s Rest. - 2nd & 4th Tuesdays 

369 W Main St, Alhambra
MONTEBELLO - Noon 

Daily Brew - 1st & 3rd Tuesdays 
137 N Montebello Ave. Montebello

SAN GABRlEL - Noon 
Hilton Hotel - 2nd & 4th Thursdays 

225 W Valley Blvd.  San Gabriel
TEMPLE ClTY - Noon 
Northwood’s Restaurant 

7247 Rosemead Blvd. - San Gabriel-
WEDNESDAY

ALTADENA-CROWN CITY - Noon 
1st, 2nd, & 3rd Wednesdays 

Altadena Community Center 
730 E Altadena Dr., Altadena 

Villa Gardens  - 4th & 5th Wednesdays 
842 E Villa St., Pasadena

MONTEREY PARK - 12:30 P. M. 
Capital Food Restaurant 

766 W Garvey Ave.  Monterey Park
SOUTH PASADENA - Noon 

Calvary Pres.Church 
1050 Fremont (at Oxley) So.Pasadena

BUILDER’S CLUB - 12:20 P. M. 
Oak Avenue Intermediate School 

Room 511 (near the lunch area)
THURSDAY

PASADENA - Noon 
University Club - 1st,2nd,3rd Thursdays 

150 S. Oakland Ave.  Pasadena
ROSEMEAD - Noon 

Open Bible Church 
7915 Hellman Ave., Rosemead
T. C. KEY CLUB - 12:30 P. M. 

T. C. High School, Rm 407
 

Rose Float Club 
Saturdays only as needed 

City Bank Basement 
315 E Colorado Blvd, Pasadena

Visit us at
www.templecitykiwanis.org

2016-2017 President’s Theme
“Let’s Get Growing”

Celebrating 77 Years
Of Service to our

Community




